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PURPOSE: The purpose of the City’s Safe Streets and Roads for All 

PROJECT 
DESCRIPTION: 

grant application is to fund actions and strategies to improve roadway 
safety and reduce serious injuries and fatalities from traffic crashes, 
guided by the Vision Zero Action Plan. 

The City of Cleveland’s Safe Streets and Roads for All grant 
application proposes a five-year grant term for Vision Zero 
implementation through: wide-scale deployment of low-cost, quick-
build, proven safety countermeasures at high priority corridors and 
intersections; an increase in staffing capacity and public education 
tools to address Safe People, Safe Vehicles, and Post-Crash Care 
recommendations in the Action Plan; and supplemental planning 
activities to enhance understanding of key contributing factors and 
inform additional strategies. Federal funding of $13,283,192 matched 
by a local share of $3,320,798 over five years will be used for staff 
capacity; planning; design; procurement of roadway safety equipment; 
construction; and professional services.  

The Director of City Planning is authorized to apply for and accept the 
2022 Safe Streets and Roads for All grant from the U.S. Department of 
Transportation. The Director of City Planning, or authorized director, 
may hire staff using grant funds; enter into professional services 
contracts to perform safety analyses and develop public outreach 
campaigns as identified in the grant; and enter into purchase 
agreements for the implementation of outreach campaigns. The 
Director of Public Works, or authorized director, may enter into 
purchase contracts for equiment and supplies for safety improvements. 
The Director of the Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects is authorized to 
enter into one or more contracts for the making of public 
improvements, enter into Local Project Administration agreements 
with ODOT, and employ by contract consultants for design, 
engineering, and construction services needed for grant activities. 

CONTRACT TERM: All contracts will be for a term of two years with three one-year options 
to renew (5-year grant term) 

PROJECT 
AMOUNT: 

$16,603,990 ($13,283,192 Federal; $3,320,798 local share) 


